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13 October 1999
Minutes of the 22nd Annual General Meeting of the Australian Go Association

The meeting was held at the Ashfield RSL Club, Sydney, on October 2, 1999. The meeting commence at 7.15pm. The President, Yangil Jin, passed the Chair to the Secretary, Neville Smythe; Paul Clay took the minutes.

1. The Minutes of the 21st AGM had been previously distributed, and were accepted without amendment

2. The President, Yangil Jin, gave a brief report on the year’s activities, noting in particular the successful ACT Championship which had resumed after a gap of some years, and the Go Camp held in conjunction with the Nationals. Accepted
3. The Secretary reported on correspondence received in particular newsletters and journals from the British and American Go Associations, and noted that Australian Go players travelling abroad should contact the Secretary for dates of overseas tournaments and contact addresses. Accepted
4. The Treasurer was absent, but presented a written treasurer’s report through Brad Melki. Attached
The report notes a small surplus of $275.06 after expenses of $586.38. The previous year ended with a loss of $344.94 due to two Clubs falling into arrears; discussions with the Clubs are being held. Accepted

5. The IGF Director, Brad Melki, reported on the IGF Director’s Meeting. As a result of some difficulties at that meeting, in future voting on motions for the IGF AGM will be held by a postal ballot of member national Associations. The 22nd WAGC will be held in Sendai, Japan in June 2000. Due to ongoing financial uncertainties, there are no concrete plans for the next the Asia Pacific Go Congress. There was considerable discussion of a bid to propose Go as an Olympic Sport; a proposal which could have considerable advantages in obtaining financial sponsorship for Go in many countries, but which could also have some difficulties (such as the need to conform to a drugs standard). Accepted

Tony McCulloch proposed that the full IGF report be published in the Newsletter. It was agreed that where appropriate all such information which may be of interest to the membership at large should be made available to the Editor.

6. The incoming Committee was elected as follows:


President : 

Devon Bailey


Vice-President:
Yangil Jin


Secretary:
Neville Smythe


Treasurer:
Patrick Culshaw


Editor:
Andrew Pullin


Committee Members: 
Greg Parker, Edwin Clarke


(IGF Director Brad Melki remains on the Committee ex officio)

7. Business on Notice and arising from the Minutes

a) Constitution

Neville Smythe presented and spoke to the adoption of a new Constitution (seconded Geoff Gray), drafts of which had been circulated to all Clubs and Personal Members. The Constitution (as presented in the attached document) was accepted by the Meeting unanimously.

b) Ratings System

Neville Smythe presented a proposal developed in discussion with Brad Melki and after consideration of various ratings schemes used by overseas Associations and deliberations by the AGA ratings committees over the years. Under this proposal, the AGA shall  establish, publish and maintain a list of players with an Australian Tournament Ranking (ATR). Establishment of initial ATR grades shall be on the basis of historical records and negotiation with individuals; promotions to a higher grade will be made by the Committee

The Secretary also moved, as part of the proposal, that in order to encourage young talent bonus Credit Points be awarded on the promotion of ATR rank from 1 to 2 dan, from 2 to 3 dan, from 3 to 4 dan and from 4 to 5 dan, according to the table in the proposal document. The intention is that promotion to 5 dan should almost ensure selection 9in the following year) as WAGC representative.

The proposal, as amended and Accepted by the meeting is attached.

It was further agreed that the working of the scheme, in particular so that players at 6 dan and higher grade be not overly disadvantaged, be reviewed from time to time.

It was also recognized that the ATR rating scheme does not address the inadequacy of ratings of players at 6 dan level and above. The Committee was asked to consider this matter.

It was moved that the National Tournament Director (and pro rata State Tournament Directors) if not playing in the tournament, be awarded 500 Credit Points rather than the 100 as at present. Accepted

c) Incorporation of the AGA

Andrew Pullin advised that since the AGA as such held no events at which it would be likely to be liable for damages, the benefits of incorporation probably do not at this stage merit its cost. It was agreed that incorporation be not proceeded with.

8. Credit Points table

Neville Smythe proposed a change to the Credit Points table, increasing the number of points deducted from the WAGC representative, in line with the increased number of Points available from State Tournaments in recent years, and the desired aim of not selecting the same representative too frequently.

Accepted

9. The offer of the Canberra Club to host the 23rd Australian Nationals Tournament was accepted; Tony Purcell was appointed Tournament Director (and Committee member ex officio). 

10. Other Business

Andrew Pullin announced that he would be willing to host a web site with a domain name such as www.AustGo.org.au; a small annual contribution to expenses would be required. The Meeting agreed the Committee should have discretion to proceed with this proposal.

The meeting closed at 8.55pm

